
City of Sherwood, Oregon

RESOLIITTON NO. 91-489

A RESOLIITION ENDORSING THE TíESTERN BYPASS SI'T'DY PI'RPOSE AND
ilNUO STÀTEMETTT

VIHEREAS, the Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) is
conducting a tlestern Bypass Study to identify and resolve
issues related to accommodatÍng major existing and future
(year 2010) State, regÍonaI, and intra-county travel needs
within the project study area; and

VüHEREAS, the City is in the Vüestern Bypass study area; and

VIHEREAS, ODOT is conductÍng the Western Bypass Study in an
open, objective and expeditious manner, allowíng input from
all sectors of the community; and

WHEREAS, the Cíty has executed a Western Bypass Study
Planning CoordÍnation Agreement ("the Agreement") with ODOT,
the Metropolitan Service Dlstrict ( "Metro" ), and ot'her
affected local governments within the project study areai and

IÍHEREAS, ODOT's staff has prepared a Purpose and Need
Statement specÍfying the underlying purpose and need for the
western Bypass Study, based upon an analysÍs of exÍsting
condítÍons, demand forecast,s, and projected transportation
deficiencies for the planning period using acknowledged
comprehensive plan map designatlons and zoning; and

VüHEREAS, the Agreement requires the City to consider
endorsement of the Purpose and Need St,atement as the
foundation of the contÍnued study, following public notice
and public hearing consistent wÍth local public notice and
hearing requirements; and

VIHEREAS, following public notice, the City held a public
hearing on April 24, 1991, to take testimony on and consider
endorsement of the Purpose and Need Statement; and

VÍHEREAS, the City has considered t,he testÍmony and the
evídence on thÍs matter.

NOIÍ, TTIEREFORE, THE CITY RESOLVES AS FOLLOIIS:

Section 1. Endorsement. The City of Sherwood hereby endorses
Statement recommended by the staff of

t,he Oregon Department of Transportation as the foundation of
the Western Bypass Study. VÍith this endorsement, the City of
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Sherwood approves of, accepts, and endorses the methodology
and assumptÍons upon whÍch the Statement Ís based, includÍng
the CÍty's acknowledged Comprehensive PIan Map and zonÍng
desÍgnations.

Sect,ion 2. EffectÍve Date. This Resolution shall become
effective upon approval and adoption.

Duly passed by the City CouncÍI A,or; -! s4 , fl9 t
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